

## ALLY MILLER SUPERVISOR

## PIMA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS DISTRICT 1

130 WEST CONGRESS STREET, 11<sup>TH</sup> FLOOR TUCSON, AZ 85701-1317 • (520)724-2738 district1@pima.gov www.allymillerdistrict1.com

March 4, 2016

Mr. Chuck Huckelberry County Administrator 130 W. Congress, 10<sup>th</sup> Floor Tucson, AZ 85701

Dear Mr. Huckelberry:

Please see the attached photos and petitions sent to me from residents of *The Foothills Clusters*. There are approximately 330 signatures on the petition.

The citizens in this neighborhood have clearly documented roads that are a safety hazard. Due to a lack of maintenance and repair by the County over the past 20 years, these roads are now in dire need of being repaved before someone is seriously injured.

I am requesting immediate action to address the serious safety concerns these residents face in their neighborhoods.

Sincerely,

Ally Miller Supervisor, District 1

all hulle.

C: John Bernal, Deputy County Administrator for Public Works
Priscilla Cornelio, Director, Department of Transportation
Lauren Eib, Risk Manager, Risk Management Department
Thomas Weaver, Chief Civil Deputy, Pima County Attorney's Office
Wendy Dewey, Resident of the Foothills Clusters